To all LDYC Members:

As we have observed the progress of the Covid-19 pandemic and the implementation of many
regulations by The Government of Canada and the Province of Saskatchewan. The LDYC Board
of Directors has been discussing how we should respond to the emergency regulations and
guidelines put in place by the Province of Saskatchewan and the Government of Canada.

After much consideration and in an effort to help slow the spread of the virus, it has been
decide that al/l activities for the 2020 season of the Lake Diefenbaker Yacht Club are
now suspended.

All suspended activities include but not exclusively, social gatherings, racing events and
educational activities including the sailing school. The clubhouse will also be closed and it is not
to be used by members or the public for any purpose. The use of any club barbecues will not
be allowed. They will not be placed on the docks and will be secured in the clubhouse.

The 2020 AGM will be rescheduled to June 20, 2020. This will allow time for the Board to
develop a plan to hold the meeting, while continuing to follow the emergency and health
regulations in effect. Further information will be provided once a plan is developed.

In the interest of safety for any members that feel they can safely perform work or check on
their boat while still practicing physical distancing, we intend to stock the first aid box as normal
and maintain access to it. Further direction will be provided, as more information on the
changing circumstances becomes available.

This suspension and its associated actions will remain in effect until it is deemed
safe to resume some or all of our activities by the Provincial and Federal Authorities
and the LDYC Board of Directors.

The Board of Directors
Lake Diefenbaker Yacht Club



